
Email: West of Devers Upgrade Project EIR/EIS Team 

 
From: Todd & Corinne Slusser <slusser@pmt.org> 

Sent: Friday, September 11, 2015 4:42 PM 

To: West Of Devers Project 

Subject: Tower #38 

Attachments: Exhibit Map APN 517-211-015_Slusser_Property.pdf; 

ATT00001.txt; SCE DOC 83485.pdf; ATT00002.txt 

 

To Whom it May Concern, 

 

My name is Corinne Slusser and I own land that SCE wants to put tower #38 

on.  In the map below my parcel is Lot 131.  That huge square is where the 

SCE wants to build a new tower.  I bet you would want to buy that property and 

live under transmission lines wouldn't you?  Definitely not and neither do I.  The 

amount of land in the easement is huge, can't the tower be placed across the 

street or even better can't the existing lines be used?   

 

I have been in contact with Elizabeth Straley from SCE about the easement on 

the property but she has not had any answers for me. As you can see in the PDF 

file of the easement document, it was written in 1985.  I owned the land before 

1976.  I did not sign this easement document nor was I compensated in any way 

for it.  It says Highway Land Company granted the easement and was paid a 

whopping $10 but I'm not sure who they are, not me evidently.  At no time were 

they given any rights to grant changes to the easement. 

 

This piece of land was given to me by my now deceased grandfather.  He gave it 

to me as a legacy to give my children or to sell if I needed the income.  With this 

tower on it I will never be able to sell the property or even use it for my own 

personal use.  I would not want to risk my families health living right next to this 

huge tower.  I have been offered no compensation for SCE essentially stealing 

my land.  There are already towers in the area, please continue to use what you 

already have in place. 

 

Corinne Slusser 

slusser@pmt.org 
















